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A concern, an example and a responsibility;

- Do you remember the 6 ft. dié,meter corrugated metal pipe (CMP) that was
presented to us in the January 20, 2015 meeting that was to be placed under K-
Beach road? : :

The description and details were given in a letter, dated January 12, 2015, from
Project Manager Scott Curtin of our Capital Projects Department addressed to
Marcus Mueller, our Land Management Officer. It was given to us in the context
of Ordinance 2014-32 that relates to the Keohane/Borough property exchange.

Did you know that the Department of Transportation had given the Borough a
year to complete that installation? That was of considerable concernso | visited
Carl High of the DOT. He confirmed that that was so. He went on to say that he
thought there was some talk of the Borough requesting an extension but, as a
member of the review team, he hadn’t seen anything come through as of yet.

Carl expressed concern as to whether the 6 ft CMP would be adequate. |
described the proposed feasibility study. He liked the idea. | also described the
proposed Technical Working Group that would involve hydrologists, engineers:
and such technical related folks as would be relevant to peer review the
hydrological, hydraulic analyses to date along with each of the issues that have
come up. He liked that idea saying he would like for DOT to be involved. | said
I’m sure they would be welcomed!

In a subsequent visit with Pat Malone, Pat said the preliminary estimate for the
CMP work had been $1.5 million and that yes they were planning to putin a
request for extension.

- | asked Pat if he knew whether or not any hydrological and hydraulic analysis
had been done to size the 6 ft CMP. He said that he didn’t know of any. -

EXAMPLE:

May | suggest a way that | think would be helpful to all both financially and
functionally?

The March 3, 2015 Kinney Hydrology and Hydraulic Analysis showed how that
the 7 Street Drainage Ditch that that analysis supported would substantially
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